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Newsletter No 5 
 
 
Happy new year to everyone.  I hope everyone has kept reasonably fit over the break and 
are ready for the return to the season to cement your positions on the ladder for finals. 
 
A grading list will soon be published on the AYC website shortly.  In the mean time, you’ll 
find some grade changes on the second page of this newsletter.  It would be appreciated if 
you could pass these grades onto players within your teams/clubs. 

 
End of Season Dinner 
 
The End of Season Dinner has been booked for Saturday 2nd May 2015 at The Old 
Woolstore.  As previously advised and due to the no shows last year, Clubs will need to 
collect costs per attendee prior to the dinner.  The cost will be $50 per head for partners.  A 
subsidy for players is yet to be determined, but if everyone budgets $40 per head there may 
be beverage money left over.   

 
Results 
 
Some divisions are being chased to get results entered into Competition Planner and some 
are struggling (particularly Division 1) to provide results at all.  This is not helping ladder 
positions.  Please remember that washouts need to be recorded and team Captains are 
responsible for ensuring results are entered and correct.  If we can’t get results updated 
promptly and consistently playing finals may prove challenging for these divisions. 

 
Finals Fill-ins 
 
We know how keen captains and players are to have the finals fill-in list.  This will be 
produced and available online during the first week of March. 

 
Score books 
 
Just to let everyone know, new score sheets are on the way and will assist the scoring of 
matches.  These will be distributed to Clubs as soon as practical after we receive them. 
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Player Grade Changes (effective on and from Monday January 26, 2015) 
 

 
The following new players have been graded as follows:  
 

Sorell Di Close ITN 8.5 

Kingston Fausto Pineda-Baquero ITN 7.0 

Sunshine Bryce Graham ITN 6.0 
 

 
The following provisional players have been graded as follows: 
 

Geilston Bay Anthony Heinonen ITN 7.5 
 Matt McCulloch ITN 7.5 
 Sally-Anne Wood ITN 7.0 

Glenorchy Lynne Buxton ITN 6.5 

Sunshine Katrina Clifford ITN 7.0 
 Clare Fuller ITN 6.5 

Kingston Gus Eyre ITN 7.5 
 Luke Frost ITN 7.5 

New Town Will Kirkwood ITN 8.0 

Sorell Peter Tinning ITN 8.0 
 
The following players have been upgraded as displayed here:  
 

Glenorchy Harrison Bantick ITN 7.5 

Kingston Lisa Bowerman ITN 7.0 
 Patrick Hall ITN 6.5 
 Gail Palmer ITN 6.5 

Sorell Julie Cleaver ITN 6.0 
 Craig Swan ITN 6.0 

Sunshine Ian Wilcox ITN 6.5 

Geilston Bay Julian Williams ITN 7.0 
 
 
 
Julie Fletcher 
President 


